
31 May 2011 

To Whom It May Concern: 

My crew and I would like to express our appreciation to Bobby Tay for his handling of our 

contract for the ENCAP in Indonesia supporting CARAT 2011.  He played an instrumental role 

in the successful completion of our project by meeting all of our material and life support needs. 

Despite the delay in the beginning of the project and the compressed timeline, Bobby worked 

long hours, taking the time for find the best materials available and was able to deliver them to 

us on time.  His knowledge of construction helped alleviate a lot of our stress, as we were able to 

focus on the work at hand knowing that he would be capable of handling any material issues that 

arose.  Additionally, Bobby went above and beyond what was required of him by assisting some 

of our colleagues with seeking out materials required for a different project intended to enhance 

our construction project.   

His flawless managing of the life support contract ensured that we always had water, ice, and a 

clean restroom on site, as well as on-time daily transportation and outstanding nightly dinning 

service.  Myself and my AOIC would not have had the time to take care of organizing such 

services or searching for construction materials while trying to accomplish our mission.  Overall, 

our mission was a great success and Bobby was an important part of our team.  We are very 

pleased with the service we received and would give Bobby and Micro2000 the highest 

recommendation.  

It has been a pleasure working with Bobby this past month.  I hope to work with him and 

Mirco2000 again in the future on similar exercises.  

Very Respectfully, 

Kimberly Herm, LTJG, CEC, USN 

CARAT Indonesia ENCAP OIC 
 


